
Hello everyone! 

Welcome back to school and a very warm welcome to all our new Service children and their
families. I trust that you are all settling well in to your new homes, respective schools and jobs.

Moving to a new area can come with challenges, but I want to assure you that you are not alone.
We have a fantastic support network for military families in York including but by no means limited
to: experienced staff in schools, AWS, Unit Welfare and me, so please do not hesitate to ask
should you need anything. 
 
I really hope that you enjoy your time in York and make the most of all this wonderful city has to
offer. Have a wonderful autumn term!

Beccy

r.dixon@ebor.academy 07895202551
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Service children
in Education

“We don’t want to be seen as any different; we just want to be understood”
 

As I start my 11th year in the role of Service Families Liaison Officer, the statement above serves as
reminder about the children and young people in our military community. York has a rich military history.
Life in the Armed Forces in transient, but families in York are fortunate to have experienced teachers
and professionals who are equipped with the understanding and skills to recognise and support the
needs of Service children so that their experiences at school and their time in our wonderful city is the
best it can be. 
 
The last couple of years have provided me with new and exciting opportunities to engage with and
support the military community across York and to work with schools, universities and other
professionals to raise the profile and awareness of Service children and Young people.  I have delivered
the ‘Supporting Service Children & Young People in Education’ professional training programme to in
excess of 500 teachers, school staff, university PGCE students and new-beginning teachers, and
professionals working with the military community. The purpose of the training is to raise awareness of
the challenges that may be faced by Service children & Young People, due to the Armed Forces
lifestyle, that have the potential to impact education and well-being and to equip participants with the
knowledge and understanding so they are more confident to provide effective support and be in a better
position to be able to support this group of children and help them and their families adapt and thrive.

With the success of new funding, I will be developing the current training programme and will be
creating new content that focuses on SEND Service children,  a significant area of challenge for some
military families. I would be especially grateful to hear your experiences of SEND and the challenges for
military life. 

If you would be happy to talk to me and share your experience,  please get in touch via email:
r.dixon@ebor.academy.



07895 202551

r.dixon@ebor.academy
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Tailored support.

I interface across all areas working
both proactively and reactively
offering support, advice and
guidance.

Working collaborative is key to
improving the scale and quality of
support for the military community
and our impact on Service children
& young people’s lives.

Having spent many years as part of the
military community in the RAF, I have
experienced first hand the challenges
that are inherent to duty and service
within the Armed Forces (eg, frequent
moves, long periods of separation,
deployment, little or no contact) and
have witnessed the impact they can
have on military families and children.
The impact that military life has on
families should never be
underestimated.
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What’s on...

Youth 
Clubs
AWS Junior and Senior Youth Clubs (for 5-16
years) will start again in mid-September.
Parents of existing members will be notified by
email and a Facebook post when dates have
been set.
New children are always welcome and parents
can register them for these sessions in
advance using the link below:

REGISTRATION

Children can then just come along to any
sessions they like.
For more information, please contact
michael.bailey124@mod.gov.uk Tel. 077 6700
8982 (currently out of the office until
09/09/25).
- Michael Bailey, Community Development
Worker, Army Welfare Service

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2FPages%2FResponsePage.aspx%3Fid%3D7WB3vlNZS0iuldChbfoJ5SFN-VqjksNHhBJhkKfysABUQ084NTZWQklNOE1PUzFFVlVWRkY3OUdCSi4u%26fbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR5N6qeO8eOaW9NaT6wfM2fpTZyYp3FFn9YWG6qwZxnKbVs_bAL3ibPfxUgCjQ_aem_yWonePyXyRxH0Io7d0OHBw&h=AT1HM_uwrziRz1J4juNjZTjX2WuljHxP1HeyvgnurTYB5Z-0Gi0IlKmEEOpK9CxrKEvuRvirB4ok9L_4E8xxhi64VXqEjHbxMYSXcwe3_Hm9r-8LcHg_H87iz9S_9GuaXknpvtTApHvcMNMZ&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT1Vf99Yvg50HjQ5cgS7PDG9qG58OOeooV4USbQTzF_SeFWs9RpxUfI125TJlB0Xo54HMjlouUvbEBpRHwDgGm1-vGVmiVyUGpw5y0E6nyeebKYL-hFXeK5alJfx9sYgkGn755tbhl5CBHxSNJX3O8u5OI_F0LgyOdYmBF667w


New surveys - Have your voice heard.

Are you a Service child aged 8 - 18? We would love to hear from
you!

This is an opportunity to share your experience of  growing up in a
military family

Links for
Survey:

Age 8 - 11

Age 12 - 15

Age 16 - 18

Get involved

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnupsych.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_eaeGy5ES7U27yKO%3FQ_CHL%3Dqr&data=05%7C02%7CRC-Pers-HIVE-Preston-0Mailbox%40mod.gov.uk%7C9ceb2bc195e245e90f1108ddbeddc54b%7Cbe7760ed5953484bae95d0a16dfa09e5%7C0%7C0%7C638876581906843522%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=LTnWU8%2F1nfTtdzW0i8pVOBmZYee2XRTRwX0%2FNsauccE%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnupsych.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_9FEBKuRtcGQmVAq%3FQ_CHL%3Dqr&data=05%7C02%7CRC-Pers-HIVE-Preston-0Mailbox%40mod.gov.uk%7C9ceb2bc195e245e90f1108ddbeddc54b%7Cbe7760ed5953484bae95d0a16dfa09e5%7C0%7C0%7C638876581906864976%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=K5uwUtc9a7o3GH31iaW%2BXZ0h%2FTfEmCKGti%2BXRgaYsKM%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnupsych.qualtrics.com%2Fjfe%2Fform%2FSV_cA3p8UIrp1iKobI%3FQ_CHL%3Dqr&data=05%7C02%7CRC-Pers-HIVE-Preston-0Mailbox%40mod.gov.uk%7C9ceb2bc195e245e90f1108ddbeddc54b%7Cbe7760ed5953484bae95d0a16dfa09e5%7C0%7C0%7C638876581906878782%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=nzs%2FUTIbfPL6%2FBwIxL6maiV9Rqi1pGLUR5vljwAS3pg%3D&reserved=0


Hello everyone! 

I hope that the new school year has started well for all of you.

I’m acutely aware of the challenges that come with service life and the impact these may have on Service children
and schools; I also recognise and champion the rich experiences and positive traits that Service children can bring
to communities, schools and friends.

As well as supporting Service children, the wider military community, schools and Armed Forces welfare units
locally, I continue to advocate on a national, policy and government level for Service children, to raise awareness of
the challenges and barriers that have the potential to impact Service children. I work with many organisations
championing the needs of Service children; working collaboratively our voices are strengthened in the hope that we
can influence policy and drive change, whilst taking the opportunity to highlight and celebrate the rich diversity of
service life and Service children.

As I move in to my 11th year supporting the military community in York, I will continue to raise awareness and
advocate on behalf of our Service children and young people. I am certain that each child who is new to our city will
be given the very best support by school staff, but should you need any advice or support please don’t hesitate to
contact me.

Have a great term!

Beccy 

Supporters

A message from me...

r.dixon@ebor.academy
07895 202551
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